

## www.iowadot.gov

Office of Vehicle & Motor Carrier Services

P.O. Box 10382, Des Moines, IA 50306-0382 Phone: 515-237-3268 / Fax: 515-237-3225

Email: omcs@dot.iowa.gov

January 26, 2017

To: All IFTA Member Jurisdictions

Re: 2017 IFTA License and Decals

The Iowa Department of Transportation, Office of Vehicle & Motor Carrier Services, has experienced a quality issue with the printing of our 2017 IFTA decals. This has caused a delay in getting decals to our carriers. To date, we have only mailed approximately 20,000 decals and anticipate having all decals mailed to our carriers by February 24, 2017.

lowa is requesting jurisdiction law enforcement officials to not cite our carriers operating in your jurisdiction with current active 2016 IFTA decals through March 31, 2017. This will allow sufficient time for our carriers to receive and display their 2017 decals and get them on their vehicles. All 2017 IFTA renewal applications received in our office have been processed in our system and can be verified through the IFTA demographics file, NLETS, and CVIEW using SAFER T-19 downloads.

We appreciate your consideration on this matter and apologize for any inconvenience this may cause. Should you have any questions, please contact myself or Karen Smith at 515-237-3239.

Sincerely,

Tina Hargis, Director

The Hargis

Office of Vehicle & Motor Carrier Services

Motor Vehicle Division

TH: bjs